North Salt Lake STAR

Letter from the Mayor

Dear Residents,

Our city ended its fiscal year on June 30th of this year. I am pleased to report that the city is in excellent financial condition. The city runs a variety of enterprise and special purpose funds, which all performed well over the last year. Of particular importance is the city's general fund, where we maintained our rainy day funds and were able to perform needed work on many of our roadways. Of particular note was the widening and repairing of Center Street, including upgrading aging water lines and other utility lines.

The city's water fund is recovering after dealing with some extraordinary additional expenditures needed to deal with contamination in some city wells. Although additional improvements will be required in the future, we are optimistic that we have charted a course to deal with our water needs. Many of you have noticed the new secondary basin near the bottom of Eaglewood Drive. This is part of a project where the city has negotiated the purchase of 800 acre feet of secondary, or irrigation, water for some east side projects, including our golf course. This will enable us to divert the culinary water, which has been used for irrigation purposes, to help accommodate growth in the city in a more economical fashion than was originally planned, and expands our water source alternatives.

We are busy expanding recreational and park resources throughout the city. Over the last year, the city has completed Tunnel Springs Park, on the east side of the city, and expanded the trail system at the Wild Rose Trail Park. We are currently working on a new park at the south end of Foxboro, a small expansion at Hatch Park which will include a gathering area near City Hall, and converting the Springhill landslide area into a natural open space park. These new parks are funded from growth impact fees paid by builders of new homes, as well as funds generated by the Recreation and Park Tax, approved by the citizens in a 2009 referendum.

My thanks go out to the city staff, the city council, members of our other committees, as well as all of our citizens for their efforts in making the City of North Salt Lake a great place to live and do business.

Appreciatively,

Len Arave Mayor, North Salt Lake

August 2013

North Salt Lake STAR

Mark Your Calendars

- **Bountiful City Park**
- Aug. 11: Second Sunday Concert at Wild Rose Park
- Aug. 14: Seniors Lunch Bunch 11:00 am
- Aug. 7-10: Summerfest at Aug. 16: Movie in the Hatch Park at Dark
 - Aug. 17: Davis Co. Walks 5K and Mud Race
 - Aug. 23-24: Polynesian Festival Oct. 19th: Halloween 3K Hatch Park
- Aug. 30-Sept. 1: Antelope Island Stampede Festival
- Aug. 31st: NSL Family Golf **Tournament**



Movies in the Park

The Youth City Council's annual Movies in the Park series will include "Wreck it Ralph" July 27 and The

Little Rascals on August 16th. Both movies will be at Hatch Park and will begin at dark. Grab your family and some blankets, and join your neighbors and friends for a fun night!



Construction Update

- Deer Hollow Reservoir: Initial filling of reservoir with Weber Basin irrigation water has occurred. Landscaping and park reconstruction forthcoming.
- City Hall Park and Center St. Medians:

Grading has begun and amphitheater construction beginning shortly. Park to include walkways and planting beds.

• Foxboro South Park: Site has been graded and prepared for construction. Concrete work for picnic areas, playground, and walkways proceeding. Expected completion: late September.



Water Levels Critical!

Reminder: No Outside Watering Between 10 am and 6 pm.

Please conserve to avoid further water use restrictions. Visit the Learning Garden in Layton (Weber Basin Water Conservancy District) for landscape ideas and watering plans for your type of irrigation. Call for a free water check: 801-771-1677. www.weberbasin.com/conservation.



Second Sunday Concert Presents Allie Gardner

North Salt Lake's August Second Sunday Concert presents Allie Gardner, singer/songwriter, BYU student, and Woods Cross High School graduate.

Allie has an uncanny ability to sing from the heart, sharing her personality and enthusiasm! She will also be performing August 7th at The Scera Center in Orem, and she has songs available on iTunes.

Join us Sunday, August 11th at 6:00 p.m. at Wild Rose Trailhead Park, 650 E. Skycrest Lane. The concerts are always free, and prove to be an enjoyable evening with neighbors and friends. See you there.



August Public Meetings

City Council: August 6 and 20 (7:00 p.m.) Planning Commission: August 13 and 27 (6:30 p.m.)

August 14 (7:30 p.m.) Uniting Neighbors:

August 6 and 20 (5:00 p.m.) Youth City Council:



Election Update

North Salt Lake will not be holding a primary election. Candidates running for elected positions beginning in 2014 are as follows: For Mayor: Len Arave

(incumbent) and Ryan Macfarlane. For two City Council positions: Matt Jensen (incumbent), James Emery Hill, and Ryan Mumford.

The general election is November 5th. Mail-in Voter Registration forms are available at the front desk at City Hall or on the city's website.

for more election information

Seniors Lunch Bunch - August

For those SENIORS who have not yet discovered the once per month Seniors Lunch Bunch, now is the time! Plan to join us August 14th at 11:00 a.m. at City Hall.

A lunch of Hawaiian haystacks will be provided, so just come and enjoy some time with friends. This month, Dave Peters, a local attorney, will make a presentation on

wills, trusts, and protecting your assets. We will also be playing Bingo, so bring a small prize of nominal value for our prize table.



City Directory

Mayor: Len Arave Senate: Todd Weiler House: Becky Edwards **Council Members:** Stewart Harman Brian Horrocks Conrad Jacobson Matt Jensen Stan Porter City Manager:



Barry Edwards

Operator	(801) 335-8700	Utility Emergencies	(801) 560-3718
Mayor	(801) 335-8718	Burn Plant & Landfill	(801) 614-5600
City Manager	(801) 335-8707	Waste Management	(801) 280-8200
City Recorder	(801) 335-8709	Business Licensing	(801) 335-8701
Planning & Zoning	(801) 335-8729	Justice Court	(801) 335-8640
Utilities	(801) 335-8702	Code Enforcement	(801) 335-8677
Bldg. Inspections	(801) 335-8721	Police (non-emergency)	(801) 335-8651
Park Reservations	(801) 335-8721	Eaglewood Golf Course	(801) 299-0088
Animal Control	(801) 444-2200	Eaglewood Reception Ctr.	(801) 918-0600
EMERGENCY	9-1-1		

10 East Center Street, North Salt Lake, UT 84054 Visit us on the web at www.nslcity.org Find us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/northsaltlake Follow us on Twitter at https://twitter.com/#!/nslchat

Community Events

Bountiful/Davis Summerfest International Art & Folk Festival

August 7-10. Now in its 25th year! International performances, artist booths, ethnic food, and Children's Art Yard.

Festival Dates: **August 7**: Street Dance and 'Summerfeast' (featuring food from local restaurants) on Main Street in Bntfl. **August 8-10**: Summerfest festival at Bountiful City Park (400 N. 200 W).



North Salt Lake Polynesian Festival

The Polynesian Festival Entertainers would like to invite all residents to the first annual NSL Polynesian Festival on August 23-24 at Hatch Park. Some events & entertainment include: fire knife dance, cultural dance performances,

traditional singing performances, food and games. Call Pele for more info: 801-330-7482.



Davis County Walks 5K Run/Walk & Kids Mud Race

When: Saturday, Aug. 17. Run/Walk starts at 7:30 am. Kids Mud Race starts at 9:00 am. Where: Legacy Events Center,

Farmington. <u>Cost:</u> Free for those 60 years of age and older; \$20 for preregistered individuals; Free kids race (12 and under – pre-registration required)

Pre-registration deadline: Fri.
Aug. 9. <u>How to Register:</u> Pick up a form at Davis County Health
Dept. or register at
www.daviscountyutah.gov/dcw



Auditions for Salt Lake Children's Choir

The Salt Lake Children's Choir (Ralph B. Woodward, Artistic Director) is now scheduling auditions for young musicians ages 8 through 15. The choir performs in major concert settings, is heard on local and national radio broadcasts and will appear this year on PBS. For info or to schedule an audition call <u>801-537-1412</u> or visit <u>childrensing.com</u>.



Antelope Island Stampede Festival

The annual Antelope Island Stampede Festival is a celebration of music, professional kite flying and performances, hot air balloons, BMX demos and stunts, paramotorists and much more, including a variety of vendors in an incredibly unique setting, Antelope Island State Park. Come join us this **Labor Day** weekend, Aug 30-Sept 1, for this fun family event. More info is available at www.antelopeislandstampede.

com, or 801-774-8200.

